From: I

Sent: 24 July 2017 09:30

To: Glasgow, David

Cc: Planning

Subject: Application 2016/6319/P
Dear Sir

My name is Shelley Katz and my husband and T live on Eton Avenue alongside the Hall’s Middle School,
and we object to overdevelopment of the site. The extra space is likely to result in increased use of the
facilities adding to already intolerable noise and traffic congestion both in term and also out of school hours
in the evenings, at weekends and school holidays. We also object to the extra double basement.

Having lived on Eton Avenue for over 30 years we have seen the development of the Middle school which
although planning gave a smaller footprint, grew to a much larger building during construction. And of
course once built it was a fait accomplis.

The noise of the school, the traffic especially in the mornings and evenings, the loading and unloading of
supplies and day to day works on the building makes our road virtually a no go area during the day as it is. 1
work from home and it is difficult to concentrate over the noise. Evenings often are parents or assembly
meetings. Garage areas are blocked by parents dropping or waiting for children or just “running into the
building quickly”.

This entire area is too crowded with schools to allow for any more development.

Sincerely yours
Shelley Katz



